
 

BUCS Regatta 2023 

TRAILER & CAR PARKING ARRANGEMENTS 

 

Due to the recent and forecast weather, the NWSC has changed the arrangements 
for car and trailer parking with the Grass Bank being unsuitable for vehicles. 
Arrangements are detailed below.  
 

It is essential that all drivers/attendees follow the parking instructions from the marshals, 
unfortunately this may mean not parking in an area you expected. Any vehicles not 
complying with directions will be reported and appropriate action taken. 
 
The NWSC will endeavour to keep all parking areas safe, however there are busy road 
crossing and shared parking and pedestrian routes. Please take care in these areas. 
 

Every effort has been made to check the grass parking areas for suitability. Unsuitable 
areas are marked with cones or tape. Should you become stuck please contact a 
member of NWSC staff or a parking marshal. 
 
Car & Minibus Parking 
 

• Competitors and supporters should follow the directions of marshals on the day – 
you will be directed to park in the below areas (in order of preference), as 
indicated on the map below.  

1) Outdoor Activity Zone 
2) Campsite car park 
3) Car Park B 
4) Ski Tow 

 

• Car parks will open at 10:00 on Friday 28th by 06:00 on 
Saturday/Sunday/Monday.  

• Entrance to the car parks will close at 20:00 on all four days. 

• Please note, Automatic Number Plate Recognition (ANPR) is in place on the car 
parks at the National Watersports Centre. The NWSC levies a charge of £5 per 
vehicle per day. Event parking can be purchased in advance via the NWSC 
website, or follow instructions on the signs around the parking area.  

• The NWSC indicates that a fixed penalty notice will be issued by a third party if 
no payment is allocated next to a registration number.  

  

https://nwscnotts.legendonlineservices.co.uk/nwsc/ticketing/browse?StartDate=2023-04-26
https://nwscnotts.legendonlineservices.co.uk/nwsc/ticketing/browse?StartDate=2023-04-26


 

 
Trailer Parking 
 

• Trailer drivers should follow the directions of marshals on the day. Trailer parking 
is available the Rugby Club Car Park (What3words: hoot.probe.magma) 

• Trailer drivers will be allowed to unload boats from the Country Park into the 
rigging area on the grassy bank during Friday 28 April only - please follow the 
directions of marshals.   

• Racks are available in the boating area on a first come, first served basis. They 
may not be reserved.  

• Trailers and towing vehicles must be parked with consideration to ensure the 
space can be maximised and no other vehicles are blocked in. 

• Towing vehicles are also subject to the charges listed above. 

• Access will be available between 10:00 and 20:00 on Friday 28 April. All car 
parks will be opened by 06:00 on Saturday/Sunday/Monday.   

 

 
 
The Grass Bank will still be available for rigging (boats on trestles) and gazebos, 
but absolutely no vehicle access.  

 
 
 

 


